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(1) Requiring the individual to fulfill 
his incurred service obligation, as stat-
ed in the Uniformed Services Health 
Professions Revitalization Act of 1972 
(10 U.S.C., 2101 et seq.), by performing 
duty in some appropriate capacity, as 
determined by the Secretary of the 
Military Department concerned. (In no 
case shall any such member be required 
to serve on active duty for any period 
in excess of a period equal to the period 
he participated in the program, except 
that in no case may any such member 
be required to serve on active duty less 
than one year.); or 

(2) Waiving the individual’s incurred 
service obligation, if that action would 
be in the best interests of that Service. 
(Such relief, though, shall not relieve 
the individual from any other active- 
duty obligation imposed by established 
law.) Individuals whose service obliga-
tion is waived may, at the discretion of 
the Secretary of the Military Depart-
ment concerned, be required to reim-
burse the Government for all or a part 
of the tuition and other educational 
costs incurred. However, a member of 
the program may not be relieved of his 
Service obligation solely because he is 
willing and able to reimburse the Gov-
ernment for all educational expenses. 

(g) Periods of time spent in sponsored 
graduate medical education shall not 
count toward satisfying the medical 
school Federal-duty obligation. 

[54 FR 31335, July 28, 1989] 

§ 242.5 Admission procedures. 
(a) Application—(1) Civilians. Civilians 

seeking admission to the School of 
Medicine shall make direct application 
following instructions published in the 
School catalog. These applications 
shall include an indication of Service 
preference(s). 

(2) Military personnel. Formal applica-
tion requirements shall be the same as 
those for civilians except that military 
personnel shall be required to have ap-
proval, in writing, from the Secretary 
of the Military Department concerned 
or his designee prior to submitting for-
mal application to the School of Medi-
cine for admission. The individual con-
cerned shall initiate the request for ap-
proval to apply through appropriate 
Service channels. The Secretaries of 
the Military Departments, or their des-

ignees, shall consider the criteria in 
§ 242.4(a) (1) through (5) and paragraph 
(a)(8) of that section as the basis for 
approving/disapproving such requests. 
An information copy of each approval 
shall be forwarded to the School of 
Medicine, USUHS, Attn: Assistant 
Dean for Academic Support. The 
School of Medicine shall not process a 
military person’s application until offi-
cial approval is received from the Mili-
tary Department concerned. 

(b) Conditional selection of candidates 
for admission. The School of Medicine 
shall review all applications and condi-
tionally select candidates to fill avail-
able class spaces. Those conditionally 
selected shall be the best qualified ap-
plicants, based on aptitude, intel-
ligence, maturity, personality, emo-
tional stability, diligence, stamina, en-
thusiasm, motivation, and other rel-
evant factors, consistent with the prac-
tices followed by other professional 
training institutions. 

(1) Civilian selectees. The School of 
Medicine shall ensure that civilian se-
lectees meet the eligibility criteria in 
§ 242.4(a) (1) through (4), paragraph (a) 
(6) and (7) of that section. 

(2) Military selectees. Military Depart-
ments are required to screen and ap-
prove their personnel for criteria in 
§ 242.4(a) (1) through (5), and paragraph 
(a)(8) of that section before they apply 
for admission. The School of Medicine 
shall ensure that all military selectees 
meet the eligibility criteria of § 242.4 (6) 
and (7). 

(c) Notification of conditional selection 
for admission. The School of Medicine 
shall notify selectees in writing of 
their conditional selection for admis-
sion, with the stipulation that it is 
subject to review and confirmation by 
the Service in which selectees are as-
signed to serve. 

(d) Confirmation of selectees. (1) The 
names and relevant credentials of se-
lectees shall be referred by the School 
of Medicine to the Secretaries of the 
Military Departments or their des-
ignees. An informational copy of this 
action will be provided to the Assistant 
Secretary of Defense Health Affairs. 

(2) The Secretaries, or their des-
ignees, shall initiate necessary actions 
(records checks, physical examina-
tions, and National Agency Checks, as 
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Office of the Secretary of Defense § 242.8 

required, consistent with § 242.4(a)(5)) 
to determine whether or not the se-
lected candidates are acceptable for 
commissioning. (Physical examina-
tions for military personnel, if re-
quired, shall be performed at the indi-
vidual’s supporting military medical 
facility and reviewed by the Depart-
ment of Defense Medical Examination 
Review Board (DoDMERB). Physical 
examinations for civilians shall be 
scheduled and reviewed by the 
DoDMERB, in accordance with the pro-
cedures and policies that agency estab-
lishes.) Secretaries of the Military De-
partments, or their designees, shall ad-
vise the School of Medicine as to the 
acceptability for commissioning of 
candidates within 45 days of receipt of 
referral lists, furnishing reasons for 
those found nonacceptable. 

(e) Notification of acceptance for admis-
sion. As soon as candidates are ap-
proved for commissioning by their ap-
propriate components, they shall be ad-
vised in writing by the School of Medi-
cine that they are unconditionally ac-
cepted for admission. 

[54 FR 31335, July 28, 1989] 

§ 242.6 Central point of contact. 
The Assistant Dean for Academic 

Support, USUHS, is designated as the 
central point of contact for matters 
pertaining to the admission procedures 
outlined in § 242.5. 

§ 242.7 Responsibilities. 
(a) The President of the University 

shall: 
(1) Develop and prescribe formal ap-

plication procedures for admission to 
the School, consistent with the provi-
sions of this part. 

(2) Select candidates for admission to 
the School of Medicine in accordance 
with the policies and procedures pre-
scribed in this part. 

(3) Coordinate, as required, with the 
Military Department Secretaries or 
their designees to ensure the proper ad-
ministration of the admissions process. 

(4) Monitor, review, and evaluate the 
admissions process to assure its effec-
tiveness and efficiency operationally, 
and make recommendations as re-
quired for the revision of the policies 
and procedures herein set forth. 

(b) Secretaries of the Military De-
partments shall: 

(1) Approve/disapprove requests of 
military personnel who want to apply 
to the School of Medicine, as pre-
scribed herein. 

(2) Carry out confirmatory require-
ments and ensure that the suspense for 
accomplishing these actions is met. 

(3) Designate a representative in 
their respective areas to be responsible 
for overseeing and coordinating con-
firmatory action requirements. (Names 
of designees and any changes in des-
ignations shall be furnished to the 
President of USUHS.) 

(4) Ensure coordination of proposed 
implementing regulations with the 
President, USUHS. 

(c) Assistant Secretary of Defense 
Health Affairs shall determine, in co-
ordination with the Secretaries of the 
Military Departments and the Presi-
dent, USUHS, the number of spaces in 
each entering class to be allocated to 
the respective components. 

(d) Director, DoDMERB, shall: 
(1) Establish necessary policies and 

procedures, in coordination with the 
Military Departments, for scheduling 
and reviewing physical examinations 
for civilian selectees, and reviewing ex-
aminations for military selectees. 

(2) Review and take final action on 
any requests for waiver of physical 
standards for admission to the School. 

[54 FR 31335, July 28, 1989] 

§ 242.8 Academic, intellectual, and per-
sonal requirements for admission to 
the first-year class. 

Admission to the School of Medicine 
of the Uniformed Services University 
of the Health Sciences is on a competi-
tive basis, with selection predicated on: 

(a) Evidence of sound character and 
high motivation for a career in the 
Medical Corps of the Uniformed Serv-
ices, and 

(b) Evidence of sufficient intellectual 
ability and preparation to undertake 
successfully the study of medicine. 

(1) Academic requirements. Recog-
nizing that Service medicine needs in-
dividuals with a wide variety of inter-
ests and talents, the School of Medi-
cine welcomes applications from indi-
viduals with a diversity of educational 
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